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     In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the 
Word was God. He was in the beginning with God. All things came into 
being through him, and without him not one thing came into being. What 
has come into being through him was life, and the life was the Light of all  
people. The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness did not       
overcome it.  
     … And the Word became flesh and lived among us, and we have seen 
his glory, the glory as of a father’s only son, full of grace and truth.  

(John 1:1-5, 14).  
 
It is mind blowing when you really think about it. God took on our form and came to dwell among 
us. According to John, he came to not only take up residence among us, but also within us (15:4). 
When we become the light in someoneôs darkness, it is evident Christ dwells within us. When we 
reflect the love of God (15:10-11), we become a reflection of the Christ who not only took on our 
form but who resides in us. 
 
Over these past couple of months as my family and I have found ourselves consumed with lung 
cancer, a time of darkness in our lives, we have certainly experienced the light of Christ through 
you. You have no idea what your gifts, cards, timely texts, phone calls and emails have meant to all 
of us. You have continually reminded me of the Light of Christ that cannot be overcome by the dark 
times of life. You have been the incarnate presence of Christ to me through all of this. Your care, 
compassion and words of encouragement and hope have sustained me. It is obvious to me who    
resides in you and in whom you reside.    
 
Thank you for your compassion and 
your concern, thank you for being the 
presence of Christ to my family and to 
me. I am confident as you have done 
this for us, you are doing this for others 
as well. Thank you for your              
compassionate and faithful witness to 
the Light of the World. 
 
Blessings, 
 
        Pastor Doug 

 
  
 



District  
Youth  
Council  

SCHEDULE  OF EVENTS 
 
 
January 7  2-4pm  
Business Meeting 
Location TBD 
 
February 9-10 9pm-6am  
District Lock-In 
Ernsthausen Recreation Center 
100 Republic St, Norwalk 
 
March 18  2-4pm  
Business Meeting 
Location TBD 
 
April 27 -28  8pm-9:30am 
Cardboard City 
Flat Rock Care Center 
7353 N Co Rd 29, Flat Rock 
 
May     
Camping & Fun 
Location TBD 

The EOC Way Forward design team developed a process for having intentional, meaningful conference-
wide conversations about our identity, purpose, and mission as a Church as we think about the challenges 
that our differences around human sexuality present us at this time in The United Methodist Church. All 
clergy and laity are invited, and encouraged, to participate in any of the following Conversations on a 
Way Forward hosted at these EOC churches: 

 
10 a.m. - Feb. 3 @ Thoburn  
2 p.m. - Feb. 4 @ Willard First  
6 p.m. -Feb. 5 @ Lakewood  
9 a.m. - Mar. 3 @ Church of the Lakes 

 
Registration is required for each conversation location. Registration and information may be found at www.eocumc.com. 

2018 District Mission Trip to South Carolina 
March 4-17, 2018 

Cost: $325 
Meeting Dates: December 10, January 28, & February 25 

 
Please contact the district office for an application. For 

more information about the trip contact Wes Eddy,    
District VIM Coordinator at weseddy@aol.com. 

 
Space is limited, so respond early if interested. 
 

 
 

Chernivsti in western Ukraine 
July 10 ì 24, 2018 

  
The team will participate in the ministry of the  
United Methodist Church in Chernivsti, located 

 on the border of Ukraine & Romania; 
  

 The team will work in orphanages 
 with the children, teens and staff; 

  
Approximate cost: $2,000.00  

(includes air and ground transportation, room  
and board, entrance fees; health insurance); 

  
Contact Rev. Kathryn Adams at  
330-719-2902 (phone/text);  
email: revkathryn927@aol.com  

VIM Opportunities 

http://www.eocumc.com/gc/index.html
mailto:revkathryn927@aol.com


A Message from the Conference Director of Financial & Administrative Services 
 
The Financial and Administrative Services office at the Area Center in North Canton utilizes QuickBooks software to 
provide payroll services for more than 200 of the 718 churches in the East Ohio Conference.   
 
I am pleased to announce that our office has reached agreement with Paychex on a partnership that will allow us to 
maintain the same cost of services while supplementing our offerings with additional features such as tax 
pay, direct deposit, garnishment services, pay cards, and much more. 
 
If your church would like to enroll in the new payroll service, the benefit has a cost of $1.75 per check, a quarterly fee 
of $25, and free 2018 W-2ôs (which will be produced in January 2019).  The set-up fee will be waived for churches 
that enroll with services that begin January 2018. 
 
If your church is currently using the Conference staff to process your payroll, you will automatically be included in the 
new system.    
 
The more than 40 years of experience as an industry-leading provider of payroll and human resource services that 
Paychex brings to this partnership will enhance the services the Financial and Administrative Services office offers 
without replacing our team at the Area Center.   
 
Our goal is to get everyone in the Conference on the same system with consistent reporting, filing, and processing 
standards.  Not only will this increase efficiency, but in most cases this partnership will result in significant cost  
savings.   
 
Please contact me with any specific questions relating to the upcoming change.  You may also reach out to Joe  
Walter, senior sales consultant with Paychex, via e-mail at jwalter@paychex.com, or phone, (440) 478-4072. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Vera Rebrovich, CPA 
Vera.rebrovich@eocumc.com 

Church and Society Newséééééééé..Carol Nelson-Burns, District Church & Society Representative 
 
What is òChurch & Societyó? 
Every year at Annual Conference, forms are available for those interested in exploring new ways to engage their 
faith, increase their faith walk, or put their faith into action by participating in Conference-level committees. The 
form (usually yellow) identifies a range of committees you might want to serve on, with topics ranging from race 
relations to women in ministry or youth ministries. 
 
Committees meet once a month (sometimes only a few times a year), and bring together members (app. 10) from 
across the districts to discuss issues, plan events that express the UMC initiatives and policies òin actionó at the  
local level, and otherwise explore the ways òthe churchó is at work beyond the church walls.  
 
For example, òChurch and Society,ó which I serve on, has studied the Social Principles in an effort to see how they 
impact, are expressed in, or might better inform our actions as United Methodists. We have specifically addressed 
such areas as health care, poverty, addictions, immigration, human trafficking, and gun violence. Our November 
meeting included a presentation by a pastor (also a military veteran) who educated us about the special needs and 
distinctive concerns of veterans, which increases our compassionate understanding of people we may think we 
know, without time or resources to look more closely. 
 
While the Social Principles are not church òlaw,ó they are rich and timely expressions in the contemporary world of 
Wesleyan commitments to the-church-in-society. If you havenõt read them, check out the East Ohio Conference 
Website, where you find an online copy. From the homepage, click on òAdvocacy,ó select òChurch & Societyó and 
skim for the posting of òThe Social Principles.ó If you havenõt looked at the EOC homepage, you might be surprised 
to find pictorial coverage of conference-wide events (you might see yourself in a photo), and be inspired to see what 
we are about. Scholarship and grant applications, publications, calendar events and other informationñworth    
reading. 

mailto:jwalter@paychex.com
mailto:Vera.rebrovich@eocumc.com


 S  R 
 
Itôs taken me seven years serving as pastor to take a silent retreat. My ego told me I didnôt have time to take a retreat. 
There are meetings to attend, sermons to write, studies to lead, Charge Conference reports to complete, and most   
importantly serving as pastor to a congregation that I love. And so, seven years passed until my body and spirit said, 
ñEnough.ò 
 
In mid-October, I drove to the Abbey of Genesee in Piffard, New York for a silent retreat (http://abbeyretreats.org/
retreat-houses/bethlehem/). The Abbey sits high atop one of the beautiful rolling hills of western New York,    
providing an expansive view of the countryside. Dry cornfields, as far as the eye can see, surround the city and the 
monastery. A simple sign on Route 63 points the way down a country road to the Abbey, where a hand painted sign 
directs you to a drive leading to the entrance. A quarter mile further down the asphalt road is the Bethlehem retreat 
house where I stayed with my companions: a few priests, a Catholic sister, and a few other travelers seeking to rest in 
God. 
 
The simplicity of the retreat house reminds me of Matthew 6:32, where Jesus says, “Therefore, don’t worry and say, 
‘What are we going to eat?’ or ‘What are we going to drink?’ or ‘What are we going to wear?’ . . . Your heavenly 
Father knows that you need them. Instead, seek first the kingdom of God and his righteousness, and all these things 
will be given to you as well.” Each of us had a small room on the second floor of the house furnished with a single 
bed, a towel and washcloth, a desk with a lamp, and a chair.  
 
My housemates and I were there for the same purpose, to spend time in the quiet with God. We set the table, ate, and 
cleaned up in silence. There was a quiet comfort in the shared experience of eating our meals together in silence,   
allowing us to slow down, taste our food, and appreciate all that God has provided.  
 
So what do you do on a silent retreat? You rest, read, pray, listen, and walk along paths leading to the monastery.  
Without the distractions of everyday life: no TV, Wi-Fi, radio, newspaper, and cell phone, you begin to notice things 
like milkweed pods full of seedsðready to be blown to the wind; chestnuts scattered under trees; red berries on 
plants; and the fluttering of the orange and black wings of a monarch butterfly. In evening you notice the big dipper 
hanging against the backdrop of the night sky, and in the early morning you are greeted by the waning crescent 
moon. Whether at the Abbey or at home God is all around us, but we often fail to notice the work of Godôs hand in 
the buzz of our everyday lives. A silent retreat allowed me to slow down and see things I donôt normally see and I 
was grateful. 
 
The Abbey was founded in 1957, the same year I was born. The Abbey is the home to 32 monks. Some of monks, 
who have lived at the Abbey for well over 40 years, are stooped over with age and use canes for support. Regardless 
of their age or their health, the monks faithfully gather in the worship space each day to pray the Divine Office:    
Vigils at 3:30 a.m., Lauds at 6:30 a.m., Sext at 12:00 p.m., Vespers at 5:30 p.m., and Compline at 7:00 p.m. I took 
such great comfort in knowing that as I was sleeping in the deep of night, the monks were praying the psalms. Each 
day I rose at 5 a.m. to drive to the monastery for Lauds, to participate in the responsive singing of the psalms. It was 
like a balm soothing my soul.  
 
I suspect there are other pastors like me who wait too long to go on retreat. I write this simply to encourage my     
colleagues to take time away in the quiet with God. However, silent retreats are not just for pastors. Consider taking 
time away to be with God. God knows you need it.  
 
Karen Hollingsworth 

Message in the Music 
 
Rev. Marilyn Coney (Tiffin Faith) and Pastor Michael Padula 
(Attica) have teamed up to offer ñMessage in the Musicò at Reinoôs 
Party Room the first Sunday of every month from 3-5pm. Local   
musicians (including Padula on keyboard and restaurant owner, John 
Reino, on drums) offer live jazz music with a Christian message. 
Their first Sunday boasted a full house and all are invited to a     
wonderful time of music and fellowship! Reinoôs Party Room is   
located at 12 S. Washington St, Tiffin. 

http://abbeyretreats.org/retreat-houses/bethlehem/
http://abbeyretreats.org/retreat-houses/bethlehem/


B irthdays and A nniversaries 
Hannah Tucker   December 14 
Casey Roelle   December 21 
 
Marshall & Pamela Crawford December 1 
David & Charlene Thomas December 11 
John & Martha Grimm  December 20 
 
 
Steve Engle   January 4 
Barb Letterly   January 4 
Virginia Park   January 16 
Sara Englet   January 18 
Patty Humphress   January 23 
Derek Kubilus   January 25 
Roger Skelley-Watts  January 26 
Jim Westermann   January 27 
 
Floyd & Phyllis Costello  January 8 
Frank & Barb Letterly  January 16 

O bituaries 
Amanda Adelee McMillen, surviving spouse of Rev. 
Frank McMillen, died November 6, 2017. Memorial 
contributions may be made to First United Methodist 
Church, 220 Sandusky Street, Ashland, Ohio 44805. 
Condolences may be shared at www.denbowfh.com 
 
John A. Clouston, retired associate, died November 
6, 2017. Condolences may be viewed at          
www.law-bakerfuneralhome.com. 
 
Ruth Blank, surviving spouse of Thomas E. 
Blank, died November 10, 2017. Memorial             
contributions may be made to the Associates Fund at 
Wesleyan Village or the Lakeside Chautauqua         
Endowment Fund, 236 Walnut Avenue, Lakeside, 
Ohio 44236. Condolences may be sent to David and 
Bonnie Blank, 24543 Fortune Trail, Westlake, OH 
44145 or to Barbara and Edward Brewster, 5071      
Evergreen, North Olmsted, OH 44070. 
 
Daniel M. Cico, spouse of Pastor Karen Cico, died 
November 13, 2017. 18, Donations in Dan's memory 
are requested to be made to Lighthouse UMC.       
Condolences may be sent to Pastor Karen Cico, 15702 
Old State Rd, Middlefield OH44062-8210. 
 
Donald C. Prather, retired local pastor, died         
November 20, 2017.  
 
Franklin ñFrankò D. Hudson, retired local           
pastor, died November 23, 2017. Condolences may be 
made at www.everhart-bovefuneralhomes.com.  

Dates & Deadlines  
 

 
 

The District Office will be closed December 
25-January 1. Email & phone messages will be 
checked daily. 
 

 

Mark Your Calendars! 
Spring District Conference 
Saturday, March 3, 2018 

Speaker: Bishop Tracy S. Malone 
-Norwalk First UMC- 

Local Church  
News & Events  

Lodi UMC will host a Holiday Vendor/Craft 
Fair, Saturday, December 2nd from 9 a.m. to 1 
p.m. All proceeds benefit their Youth Missions 
Team. 320 Medina Ave, Lodi. 
  
Lodi UMC presents a Blue Christmas Service 
Tuesday, December 12 at 7pm. In this service, 
weôll share in some quiet music, hopeful words, 
and find a place to simply be ourselves in the 
struggles of the season. 320 Medina Ave, Lodi. 

Best wishes to  
Rev. Dale Thomas 
(Edison Memorial) 
and Pastor Michael 

Padula (Attica)  
  who will retire  

  January 1, 2018. 

http://www.denbowfh.com/
http://www.law-bakerfuneralhome.com/
http://www.everhart-bovefuneralhomes.com/notices/Frank-Hudson
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